
Midnight in the land of good
and evil
Last night at around 11:00pm, I took my daughter to see the
latest “Harry Potter” movie. No this is not a review (I found
I  don’t  get  that  much  out  of  12:00am  showings),  more  a
reaction to the early morning movie experience.

This is the third late night movie I’ve seen in the past 5
years. I can’t remember going to any before that time. (Ok, I
can remember going to see The Rocky Horror Picture Show late
at night, but I was much younger then and it started before
midnight.)

I find it interesting that so many people will come out in the
wee hours to watch movies. This was in the middle of the week,
and our small little theater sold out two of their screens.
I’m sure if they had another copy of the film, they would have
filled all three screens. Some turnout.

There were people in costumes of course. You had your witches
and wizards in their ‘normal’ costumes. Wizards and witches
trying to dress like ‘muggles’ (if you don’t know what that
is, you are one). And even people in pajamas. They were all
out to have a good time.

A little over 2.5 hours after midnight, the movie ended. The
crowd made their way to the exit. Some half asleep, some
excitedly discussing the show. Why did they do it this way?
What were they thinking? Not enough. Too much. All differing
opinions, but many excited folks. Me, I was tired. I failed to
arrange the day off, so I knew I was going to have to be up
and on my way in less than 3 hours. Hmmm, not much sleep. I’m
sure there were others in the same boat.

Review when I see it again, and I probably will. I promised
the youngest she could take a friend or two to the movies. I
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have a feeling this is what they will see.
I was just wondering, what kind of show would we have to put
on to draw crowds like this? A wonderful thing to completely
sell out. I’m not sure there is a stage show that would pull
in that type of crowd. Fun to imagine.


